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Dear Sir/Madam,

Thames River Crossings - RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION 

This consultation response is an addendum to my original response dated 4th January 2013.

As a member of the London Assembly I am writing to formally respond to Transport for London’s consultation on the proposed new Thames river crossings in east and south east London.

Blackwall tunnel – demand management and tolling

In section 4.10 of the TfL ‘Assessment of Options’ it is stated that ‘there is the potential to consider whether further investment in new public transport connectivity or road user charging would make driving less attractive, and hence enable a shift from private car use to public transport, reducing the demand for the Blackwall tunnel and alleviating congestion.’ I would like to propose that tolling the Blackwall Tunnel should be put to the public as part of TfL’s Thames River Crossings consultation. 

Section 4.24 of TfL’s ‘Assessment of Options’ concedes that road user charging has successfully reduced traffic demand in central London and the Mayor’s Transport Strategy (MTS) lists tolling as an option if contributing to the development of new infrastructure projects. In addition, section 4.32 of the ‘Assessment of Options’ states that tolling the Blackwall Tunnel without any new crossings would halve non-peak traffic. 

Given the potential for tolls to manage the existing demand for crossings more efficiently and negate the need for more capacity, experimental tolls should have been implemented on the Blackwall tunnel already and data on the effects on traffic flow made available to the public for the purposes of this consultation. This would have enabled Londoners to assess whether a new road crossing is actually needed. 
In addition and as stated in section 4.40, any surplus revenue from tolling could be used to increase public transport opportunities e.g. increasing cross-river bus service provision to encourage drivers to switch modes.

Yours Sincerely,

Darren Johnson AM

Green Party Member of the London Assembly
This article sets out the individual views of Darren Johnson AM, Green Party Member of the London Assembly, and not the agreed views of the entire Assembly.
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